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August 13, 2020

Karen Costello

Nunavut Impact Review Board
P.O. Box 1360

Cambridge Bay, NU

X0B 0CO

Re: Content and Timing of Marine Workshop In Pond Inlet

Dear Karen Costello,

I am responding to your request for comment on the content of this workshop. We (both the Hamlet
and the MHTO) have not responded because many council members, as well as members of the MHTO
are currently not available.

This is open water season and very many Mittimatalingmiut, including members of the MHTO who you
wish to consult on this matter are out on their boats or at their cabins, hunting and fishing. While school
as just started, parents and children spend weekends on the land. Most of our hunters spend much of
the week on their boats and at their cabins hunting and fishing. This is the worst time of year to
schedule meetings.

We have requested that the Technical Meetings be delayed until September. If that is agreeable, then
we are asking the same for the Marine Workshop. Otherwise, | cannot guarantee that those who must
be involved in matters to be addressed at the Marine Workshop and the Technical Meetings will be
available. The absence of important people from these meetings will affect the fairness of the hearing
process.

If the technical hearings are to be re-scheduled toward the end of September, the Marine Workshop can
be held later in September before those Meetings. The technical advisor to the MHTO has told me that
she cannot reach the executive of the MHTO because members are not in town, and are not available to
be consulted. | am therefore responding as best | can for all of us.

By mid to late September, the weather will have changed and our hunters and others who should attend
these meetings will be spending more time in the Hamlet.

We appreciate the pressure put on you by Baffinland, and the difficult decision you have to make. We
wish to assist you in making the right decisions given your responsibilities.
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But there is no point in holding meetings if people who must attend are not available. Being on the land
and hunting and fishing with families is important to our well-being at this time of year. We are asking
you to take our reasonable requests seriously.

Qujanammik,

Joshua Arrealk
Mayor, Hamlet of Pond Inlet



